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Memorandum 
 

 
To:  Crown Melbourne Limited 
 
From:  Joshua Preston 
 
Date:  26 November 2019 
 
Subject: Crown Melbourne – Sixth Review of Casino Licence under Section 25 of the Casino 

Control Act 1991 (Vic) – Update Report 
 
 
 
Dear Board Members, 
 
During the period, Crown has lodged responses to the following recommendations contained within 
the Section 25 Review Report: 
 
• Recommendation 15, response dated 1 October 2019: within three months of implementing 

the new responsible gambling strategy (Recommendation 14), commence regular reporting to 
the Crown Resorts Responsible Gambling Committee; 
 

• Recommendation 16, response dated 1 October 2019: within three months of implementing 
the responsible gambling strategy (Recommendation 14), a charter is developed for the Crown 
Melbourne Responsible Gambling Management Committee; 

 
• Recommendation 18, response dated 11 October 2019: in all future submissions by Crown 

Melbourne to the VCGLR for approvals under the Casino Control Act or Gambling Regulation 
Act, that Crown document a number of matters to better explain the purpose etc. of the 
submission. 

 
We understand the VCGLR is currently assessing our responses in the usual manner and we will be 
advised in due course of any comments they may have.   
 
To date Crown has filed its responses by the due dates for each of the following Recommendations: 
1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 18 and 19.  Recommendations 6, 8 and 9 are due in the 
New Year (and other future dates).  We also note that Recommendation 7, which has no due date 
will be responded to in the New Year.  Recommendation 20 concerns a meeting between the 
Commission and the Crown Resorts Board, which is to be scheduled for between November 2019 
and March 2020. 
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